
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
July 1, 2020 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern,  
 
It is a great pleasure to write this entirely supportive recommendation on behalf of Ms. 
Nicole Malazarte. Ms. Malazarte has been a valuable member of the Empowering Counseling 
Program team, an agency that creates partnerships with schools, residents, churches, and 
social service providers throughout Chicagoland to provide school-based clinical social work 
services to disadvantaged youth who might not otherwise receive counseling or support. As 
an intern tuned employee Ms. Malazarte is a deeply generous and thoughtful social worker, 
who approaches the commitments she makes with diligence, thoroughness, and compassion. 
 
Ms. Malazarte has the intellectual and personal abilities to successfully complete all tasks 
assigned to her and has consistently exemplified dedication, patience, and leadership. As Ms. 
Malazarte’s clinical supervisor, she actively engaged in her internship as a group facilitator 
and was intentional about her interactions with her clients. She was able to integrate and 
synthesize key concepts from course material into the work done with youth and families. 
Her writing is clear, well-organized, and shows the ability to construct a logical argument 
supported by evidence from research and personal experience. In addition, she was extremely 
sensitive to the needs of disadvantaged youth and to the importance of cultural sensitivity in 
approaching clinical social work care.  
 
Ms. Malazarte has demonstrated an exceptional level of commitment in her pursuit of 
advanced social work education, engaging in several clinical seminars every year to deepen 
her clinical skills. Moreover, her work in the community betokens a generosity of spirit that 
will suit her well as a leader. She not only understands the importance of social support for 
human welfare, especially for disadvantaged youth, she actively contributes to improving 
social supports in her communities. As evidenced by her many generous community 
activities, Ms. Malazarte’s commitment to advocacy, clinical services, and research with 
deeply disadvantaged youth is persistent and profound. Accordingly, she will bring to her 
subsequent professional contributions important insights to advance social work care for all 
populations. 
 
I am positive that Ms. Malazarte’s strong interpersonal skills and her keen intellect will 
continue to be an asset to in her career.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Heather L. Watson, LCSW 
Clinical Supervisor  





        

 


